
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Summary of Decisions Requested for Variation 1: Minor Amendments to the Proposed Second 
Generation Dunedin City District Plan 

Pursuant to Clause 7 of Schedule 1 of the Resource Management Act 1991 (RMA), the Dunedin City 
Council (DCC) gives notice that the Summary of Decisions Requested to Variation 1: Minor 
Amendments to the proposed Second Generation Dunedin City District Plan (2GP) has been prepared 
and is available, alongside copies of all submissions, for inspection at: 

• https://www.dunedin.govt.nz/2GP-variation-1-minor-amendments 
• public libraries and/or service centres at Dunedin, Middlemarch, Mosgiel, Port Chalmers, 

Blueskin Bay (Waitati) and Waikouaiti.  

The Summary of Decisions Requested report is a concise summary of the decisions requested in the 
submissions on Variation 1 to the 2GP which closed on 18 December 2019. It is not the full or exact 
content of submissions. It is prepared to enable the further submission process which is set out in 
Clause 8 of Schedule 1 of the RMA.  

What can a further submission cover? 

A further submission can only be made in support or opposition to a point raised in another person’s 
submission.  

Who can make a further submission? 

The RMA limits who can make further submissions to: 

• any person representing a relevant aspect of the public interest 

• any person that has an interest in Variation 1 greater than the interest that the general 
public has 

• the local authority (Dunedin City Council). 

It provides an opportunity for people who may be affected by an original submission to have their 
views considered. You do not have to have made an original submission to participate. If you have 
made an original submission you do not need to repeat submission points made in that submission 
as they will already be considered.  

Further submissions open on 29 January and close at 5pm Thursday, 13 February 2020. 

How do I make a further submission? 
• The RMA requires further submissions to be in a prescribed form (Form 6 Schedule 1). An 

easy way to make a submission is using the on-line submission system at 
https://www.dunedin.govt.nz/2GP-variation-1-minor-amendments, which ensures 
submissions are in the prescribed form, or 

POST TO:  Further submission on Variation 1, City Development Manager, Dunedin City Council, 
PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9058 

DELIVER TO:  Customer Services Agency, Dunedin City Council, Ground Floor, 50 The Octagon, 
Dunedin 

EMAIL TO:  districtplan.submissions@dcc.govt.nz (with subject line ‘Further Submission on 

Variation 1’) 
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IMPORTANT: A copy of the further submission must also be served on the person who made the 
original submission no later than 5 working days after lodging the further submission with the DCC.  A 
copy of the addresses for service for all submitters is provided with the summary of decisions 
requested report. 

How can I get more information and/or a copy of the submission form? 
 

• visit www.2gp.dunedin.govt.nz  
• email districtplan@dcc.govt.nz 
• phone 03 477 4000 and ask to speak to a member of the 2GP team. 
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